Leek Health Centre 

Patient Participation Group 
Notes from Meeting
Notes from Meeting held at Leek Health Centre, Fountain Street, Leek

on 

Wednesday 21st February 2018., 
(This is not a verbatim record)
	Present:
	
	
	

	
	Ian Robbins
	IR
	

	
	Lesley Robbins
	LJR
	

	
	Katie Giddings
	KG
	

	
	David Rushton
	CDR
	

	
	Ken Byatt
	KWB
	

	
	Michael Quine
	MQ
	

	
	Samantha Brown
	SB
	Practice Manager

	
	Rachel Leonic
	RL
	Reception Staff Supervisor

	
	Lesley Roberts
	LR
	

	
	Rob Dawson
	RD
	

	
	John Bridgett
	JB
	

	
	Dr Melody Bradley
	MB
	Registrar at Practice. (Present 10.30 am to 10.50am. Agenda item 2.)

	Apologies:
	
	
	

	
	Linda Tweats
	
	

	
	Judy Samuel
	JS
	

	
	Norma Thornhill
	
	

	
	
	
	


	Agenda Item
	
	Action
	Timescale

	
	IR sought to defer the annual appointment of Deputy Chair until the next meeting as he has had only brief discussions with the incumbent, JB, who was at the present time incapacitated. (JB was not present at this point).
AGREED.

The was a brief discussion regarding the need for some thought to ‘succession planning’ in relation to position of Chair/Deputy.  This could perhaps inform the debate in April?
	IR/ALL
	18th April

	
	
	
	

	1.
	Apologies – As above.
	
	

	
	
	
	

	3.
	Notes from last Meeting – Matters arising.
Para. 

1. IR thanked MQ and LJR for stepping in at short notice to run the meeting in his absence.

2. IR acknowledged his re-election as Chair and thanked all for their support.

3. Phlebotomy. SB advised that the Practice had still not received funding. Present system was working with two half day clinics shared by the three Leek Practices. Current thinking was that this service could be centralised at Leek Hospital. - All aware of the ongoing debate about the future use of the same. SB had attended the latest consultation event on this.

Staff Deaf Awareness Training. SB advised that this was in hand.

Practice Pharmacist.  SB advised that the size of our patient base (circa. 8,000) necessitated a shared cost approach. She was hoping to negotiate this with Park and Moorland Medical. It was noted that they had already employed pharmacists although exact details unknown. 

4. PPG Survey.  SEE Agenda 5.

7. Plans for 2018. SEE Agenda 5.
	Circ.
SB

SB

SB
	14.1.18

	
	
	
	

	2.
	“A Conversation with:” – Dr Melody Bradley joined the meeting.
Dr Bradley introduced herself as A GP Registrar who will be working within our Practice for a year.
Dr MB then went on to outline briefly her training at The University of Keele and the various ‘on the job training’ placements that she had undertaken.  

Now in her final year, she is able to see patients on her own (with support and mentoring available).

It was noted that ‘communication skills’ figured highly in the training.

The conversation continued as Dr MB answered general questions raised and detailed some personal aspects/views of her work.

All agreed that this was a useful exercise and IR thanked Dr MB for her time. ALL wished her well in her chosen career.
	
	

	
	
	
	

	4.
	Notes from the Locality Meeting. 16th Jan.
	Circ.
	30.1.18

	
	It was noted that KG, as newly appointed Secretary, had recorded good notes.
IR asked ALL to note: Agenda item 7 – vacancies on the Patient Congress. Agenda item 11 – concerns expressed about the centralisation of District Nurses.

A wide-ranging round table discussion then developed regarding Locality Agenda Item 5, the Leek Community Hospital.  
A document, “Designing Your Future Health Services” was tabled. (This can be seen on the North Staffs C.C.G website).
LR and JB indicated that they had written to MP Karen Bradley expressing their concerns.

In Summary:

1. It is difficult to asses how much local action will impact on this debate and what we as a PPG can effectively do.
2. Our PPG is well represented at Locality Level in the various meetings taking place, by SB, JS and others.
3. Local campaigners are travelling by coach to Parliament in the near future to lobby for the retention of local services/beds. This will be reported upon in the local media.

Progress to be monitored.
	ALL

IR/SB
	

	
	
	
	

	5.
	PPG Plans for 2018.

Subject thrown open for discussion.
Main points noted:
Continue with Staff ‘conversations’.

Notice Board - Continue with Survey data.  
Consider another survey later in 2018.

Despite some adverse comments, this Practice fares quite well on appointment allocations when compared with other Practices.
SB to talk with other practices and look for ‘best practice’.  Could speak to practices further afield?

There was a consenus that the ‘walk-in’ surgeries were a good way to do things.
PPG to consider how it can promote good use by patients.
PPG could look at DNAs and try to reduce the same.

PPG Recruitment to continue. 

Suggestions: tear off slip on survey forms: advert at patient registration: continue with strap line on waiting room TV: maintain PPG area on website: increase Virtual Membership: use text messages: identify and approach family groups/clinics.

PPG Member photos to be on display? Some reservations expressed. Deferred for now.

Consider Health Awareness displays – identify topics. (Bowel screening?) (Breast Screening?)
Carers Hub to talk to PPG?

	RL/IR
	

	
	
	
	

	6.
	Pharmacy First.

MQ related circumstances in which a Receptionist had suggested he used this service but when he did so, the pharmacist suggested he see his GP.
A discussion ensued. 

IR tabled documents copied from the Local Pharmaceutical Association’s website. It was apparent that pharmacists could in certain circumstances prescribe to patients, if they get their prescriptions free. Was this working?
Is that what patients are being referred to, or is this being confused with ‘getting advice’ from a pharmacist or purchasing over the counter?  
With little anecdotal evidence in the group, it was agreed that more information was needed before the PPG could understand this.

IR to obtain more details from the L.P.A.
	IR
	18th April

	
	
	
	

	7.
	Any other business.
LR sought to update the meeting on the progress of the Staffs University’s ‘Risk Communication of Cardiovascular disease in NHS Health Checks’ project. – The Team is beginning to identify patients that may be involved in this project.  It is moving forwards after a delay during the Christmas recess.
	
	

	
	
	
	

	8.
	Date of next meeting:

Wednesday 18th April. 10 am.
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